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Term 4 (11 weeks) 
Mon 6th Oct – Fri 19th Dec 

 

Friday 10th October 
9.30am Start of Term/Mercy 

Day Mass at St Alipius 
Church 

 

Regional Athletics @ 
Llanberris (Yr 4-6 qualifiers 

from Division Athletics) 
 

Friday 17th October 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

FTW 
 

Friday 24th October 
Division Golf Tournament at 

Mt Xavier Golf Course 
(selected Yr 4-6 students) 

 

2.40pm Assembly led by 
6MM 

 

Monday 27th October 
Pupil free day 

 

Friday 31st October 
Junior Sports Day for all 

Foundation-Year 2 students 
and Yr 6 Sports Captains 

 

Casual Dress Day - Gold coin 
donation for MercyWorks 

 

Monday 3rd November 
Pupil free day 

 

Tuesday 4th November 
Melbourne Cup Public 
Holiday - Pupil free day 

 

Wednesday 5th November 
Eureka Division Cricket 

at Alfredton Reserve 
(selected Yr 5 & 6 students) 

 

Friday 7th November 
No Assembly 

 

Friday 14th November 
No Assembly 

 

Colour Run 
 

Friday 21st November 
No Assembly 

 

Mon 24th – Wed 26th Nov 
Year 5 Camp 

 

 

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
 

 

Dear families, 

Welcome to Term Four! I hope the past two weeks have given you some time to rest, 
recharge, and enjoy a change of pace after the long winter months. With spring now upon us, 
we look forward to eleven exciting weeks of learning and growth at St Francis Xavier School. 

As we begin the new term, I encourage everyone to make a habit of reading our school 
newsletter each week. So much happens across a term, and the newsletter is the best way to 
stay connected with the life of our school community. 

I wish you all a happy and productive term ahead. There is 
much to look forward to before we close our doors on 18 
December—so let’s dive in and make the most of every 
opportunity together. 

  
God bless, 

 
 
 
 

Mark Hogbin 
  

 

Transition to Summer Uniform 

Term four marks the time we transition to winter uniform. Since Ballarat weather is 
unpredictable, we allow the first 4 weeks of term for children to move into their summer 
uniforms so that by the start of week 5 (Melbourne Cup weekend) all children should be 
wearing their summer gear.  

We will continue to ask the children to wear cover up clothes when playing at the paddock 
areas for the first 4 weeks of term. By then we hope to see a little more sunshine to dry out 
the grass. If the weather changes before the start of week 5 we will let you know and make 
any necessary changes.  

Regardless of which uniform we wear, school sun hats are compulsory in fourth and first term 
each year. Time to find those sun hats and be ready for the new term ahead! 
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Friday 28th November 
Casual Dress Day - Gold coin 

donation for St Vinnies 
 

Friday 5th December 
9.30am End of Year Mass 

 

Tuesday 16th December 
5.30pm Yr 6 Graduation 

Liturgy 
 

Thursday 18th December 
Final 2025 day for students 

Traffic Around Our School 

Please follow the road rules around the vicinity of our school. We realize that it can be busy 
during peak times, but this is also the time when accidents are most likely to happen. Anyone 
observed ignoring road safety rules may have to be referred to the police. 

- When turning at the top of Fortune Street - please go to the 2nd group of trees, opposite 
  the golf club (marked with a LARGE X). 
- Please go up to the cross in a single line and cross to come back down Fortune Street. 
- As a pedestrian, only ever cross Fortune Street at the School Crossing. 
- Please observe all 'No Standing,' 'No U-Turns,' 'One Way' and 'Bus Zone' signs. 
- Please use the designated areas for parking and follow the rules. 
 

 
 
Start of Term Mass 
Would you like to join us for our start of term Mass at St. Alipius church on Friday? You are 
most welcome! Mass will commence at 9.30am.  
Children are required to wear their full summer/winter uniform to Mass.  No sports uniform 
please. 
 
School Closure Days 
Please note that our school will be closed on Monday 27 October and Monday 3 November 
for staff professional development and planning. No classes will be held at school on these 
two days. 
 

 
 
 

Religious Education News 
 

THIS WEEK’S GOSPEL- Sunday October 5, 2025       Twenty-Seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time (Year C)  
Gospel: Luke 17:5-10       The apostles said to the Lord, “Make our faith greater.” 
The Lord answered, “If you had faith as big as a mustard seed, you could say to this mulberry tree, ‘Pull yourself up 
by the roots and plant yourself in the sea!’ and it would obey you. 
“Suppose one of you has a servant who is ploughing or looking after the sheep. When he comes in from the field, do 
you tell him to hurry and eat his meal? Of course not! Instead, you say to him, ‘Get my supper ready, then put on 
your apron and wait on me while I eat and drink; after that you may have your meal.’ The servant does not deserve 
thanks for obeying orders, does he? It is the same with you; when you have done all you have been told to do, say, 
‘We are ordinary servants; we have only done our duty.’”       (Gospel passage taken from Good News Translation ) 

  
Gospel reflection:  A mustard seed is really tiny. Jesus is saying that even if we only have a small amount of faith we 
can do amazing things.   
When we look at the world we can see that it is not very fair. It is getting harder for families here and around the 
world to get the food that they need. In fact, nearly one in three people around the world do not have enough safe 
and healthy food all year round. 
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There are many reasons for this - the climate crisis, natural disasters, political instability, cost of living and the 
conflict in the Middle East and Ukraine. These problems often have the worst effects for some of our poorest 
brothers and sisters around the world. 
 

Yet this reading gives us hope – that even if we just have a tiny little bit of faith, with God’s help, we can make real 
changes to the world around us. 
If we have more than we need, we can share what we have with others. 
We can ask world leaders to make a change so that the world is a fairer place for all people. We can pray for a world 
where food is grown and shared fairly. 
  

Our Challenge: What change will you try to make in the world this week?  (Adapted from CAFOD website) 

 
  

Invitation to Term Four Mercy Mass 
Time: 9.30am 
Date: Friday October 10, 2025 
Venue: St Alipius Church (Victoria St Ballarat) 
 

A warm invitation is extended to all our families, friends and parish members 
who would like to join us in celebrating our start of Term Four Mercy Mass. We 
are excited to travel to St Alipius Church to celebrate this special Eucharist 
celebration with members of our parish community; and the Mercy Sisters and 
Associates who are able to join us. 
Please know you do not have to be Catholic or a regular churchgoer to attend 
these celebrations - everyone is always welcome here at St Francis Xavier! 
  

Children are required to wear their full summer/winter uniform to Mass.   
No sports uniform please. 

  

 
 

Christine Meneely, Religious Education Leader 
MHiPS Leader (Mental Health in Primary School Leader) 

 
Sport/Physical Education News 

 

Welcome back to an enormous and exciting final term of Sport for 2025. This term once again offers lots of 
opportunities for students to be involved with various sports at different levels. 
 
Regional Athletics 
Good luck to Sidney P, Alex P, Tom K, Jed H, Abbey D, Amelia S, Alexis T, Jackson R, Sam N, Nellie C, Chloe W, Isla P & 
Lawrence W who will be participating at this Friday's Greater Western Region Athletics at Llanberris. We know that 
you will all give all of your effort and do the very best you can. 
 
Division Golf 
Well done to all of the students that were selected to represent SFX at the upcoming Division Golf tournament at 
Mt Xavier Golf Club on Friday October 24. All relevant information has been sent to the families of those students 
selected. 
 
SFX Junior Sports Day 
A highlight on the school calendar is the Junior Sports Day, which will once again be conducted at Russell Square on 
Friday October 31st. Students in Foundation, Yr 1 & Yr 2 will participate in a variety of fun activities as well as 
running and relay races. Our Yr 6 Sports Captains will manage the day and this is a wonderful opportunity for them 
to engage with the younger students and show their leadership skills. 
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Term 4: 
 Week 1 - Friday Oct 10th - Regional Athletics @ Llanberris (Qualifiers from Division Aths - Yr 4, 5 & 6) 
 Week 3 - Friday Oct 24th - Division Golf Tournament @ Mt Xavier Golf Course (selected students from Yr 4, 5 

& 6) 
 Week 4 - Friday Oct 31st - SFX Junior Sports Day -  (all students in F-2 + Yr 6 Sports Captains) 
 Week 5 - Wednesday Nov 5th - Eureka Division Cricket @ Alfredton Reserve (selected students from Yr 5/6) 

 
SFX Football Jumpers, Singlets & Netball dresses/bibs 
If you have any SFX Football jumpers, singlets or netball dresses/bibs at home could you please return them to 
Mr Down or Mr Carroll or drop them into the office. 
 
 
 
Have a great week. 

 

 
Shaun Carroll, SFX Sport Coordinator 

 
P&F News 

 
 

 A big thank you to all of the families & businesses who donated items for Trivia night, it was a great 
night!  Please show these businesses (listed on page 5) our thanks by supporting them in return. 
 

 We are super excited to announce that COLOUR RUN is back for 2025 – save the date: Friday 
14th November 2025    More details to come….. 

 Uniform Shop 
Our Second Hand Uniform shop is always open, please see the office staff if you wish to have a look at any 
items in our Second Hand Uniform shop, or reach out to a member of our P&F to help you with any of your 
Uniform needs 

 RYANS IGA COMMUNITY REWARDS Program 
For the months of September & October 2025 – St Francis Xavier Primary School has been selected to 
participate in the Ryan’s IGA Community Rewards program at the Northway store – corner Doveton & 
Norman St 
If you are in the area, pop in and collect your groceries and put your tokens in our token box. 
 

  
  
 

 
 Hot Lunches 

Please note, Flexischools have updated when you are placing your child’s Lunch order, you are now able to 
select if your child has any allergies and it will print on your child’s lunch bag label, we ask that you are 
selecting if they have any allergies as it makes it smoother process when it comes to packing lunch orders on 
a Friday. Also please note cut off for lunch orders is strictly 10am Thursday mornings. 
Thank you to our Co-ordinators & Volunteers who come and pack all of the children’s lunch orders on a 
Friday! 

  
 Zooper Doopers are back from this FRIDAY - $1 each available at 2nd break 

 
 

mailto:scarroll@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
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Attachments 
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ASSEMBLY AWARDS    19th September    Hosted by FBOK    Theme: Respect 

Respect means considering the feelings and wishes of others, respecting myself and caring 
for all of creation.  

We show respect because Jesus shows us that everyone is important and 
because our world needs our care. 

 

FLP Harry Carter and Shirley Dorning 4JS 
Harper Phelan and Myah Rivett 
Flynn McKay (from last week) 

FGJ Amelia Whykes and Arthur Latchford 4LK Sophie Olechnowicz and Edie Brennan 

FBO’K Winston Broadbent and Ollie Quinlan 4KB Jagger Van Langevelde & Charlotte Porter 

FTW Joe White and Maya Ryan 5CC Grace Hocking and Jet Rivett 

1JS Sophia Sammi & Callum Purtell  5ZP Emily Bone & Ella Uljanic 

1EM Lachie Skewes and Harper Gilbertson 5QM Emily Crough and Finya Najera-Hinko 

1GT Shayenka Gunetileke and Finn Sutcliffe 6PB Amelia Sordello and Noah Chibnall 

2RR Alfie Waldron and Harriet Howard  6ZA Issy Slater & Jed Hynes 

2MH Patrick Lenaghan and Billie Dodd 6MM Murphy Noonan and Sophie White 

2TS Elliot Fulcher and Penny Carrick EE 
Mila Quandt, Matilda Bell and Paityn Grant 
(Yr 3) 

3LL Oskar Olszewski & Rory Dunne PA  

3JT Harvey Kersley and Paddy Quinlan VA Ivy Dorning, Matilda Bell & Jimmy Faull (3LL) 

3DG Finn Burbidge and Lachlan Purtell  PE  

  Tch  

Principals Award: Bridie Millington for being brave enough to use her voice when she could see that 
something wrong was happening on the yard. 
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Community News 
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creativeconnectionsartsandwellbeing.com 
 

 
 
What is LEGO®-based therapy?  LEGO®-based therapy is a fun, structured program where children work 
together using LEGO® bricks to build social and emotional skills. In each session, they take on roles—like 
Supervisor, Engineer, Supplier, and Builder—to complete a shared model. This builds communication, turn- 
taking, teamwork, and confidence in a relaxed, play-based environment. 
 
Who are the sessions for?  Our sessions are ideal for children aged 5 to 12 who would benefit from 
developing their social communication, emotional regulation, or confidence. They are suitable for all 
children, including those who are neurodivergent, shy, anxious, or accessing the NDIS. 
 
Do you have teen and adult classes?  Absolutely! We’re planning a Monday night class for adults and hope 
to offer dedicated teen sessions too. If you’re interested, please express interest via our online form. 
 
Can we join mid-term?  Yes! If there’s space available, we’re happy to welcome new participants partway 
through the term.  Just check our current listings or get in touch. 
 
Have more questions? 
We’d love to hear from you! 

📧 Email: creativeconnectionswellbeing@gmail.com 
Facebook: Creative Connections Arts & Wellbeing 
Instagram: @creativeconnectionswellbeing       @lego_based_therapy_ballarat 

https://creativeconnectionsartsandwellbeing.com/
https://creativeconnectionsartsandwellbeing.com/
https://www.facebook.com/creativeconnectionsartswellbeing
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